## EDWARD McCAULEY PRESIDENT AND VICE-CHANCELLOR

May 13, 2022

Dr. Lesley Brown President and Vice-Chancellor Yukon University 500 University Drive, PO Box 2799 Whitehorse, Yukon Y1A 5K4

Dear Lesley,

I am delighted to congratulate you and the Whitehorse community, as we all celebrate your installation as the President and Vice-Chancellor of Yukon University.

During your time in Alberta, I was fortunate to get to see your leadership in action, and I can't wait to see how you will energize higher education in the Yukon. Guided by the *Becoming 2022-27 Strategic Plan*, I know you will lead Yukon University with pride as you spread their values of integrity, quality and relationships.

The Yukon University community will appreciate your vision, your talent and your determination in growing their identity and leadership. Alberta's loss is the Yukon's gain, and they are very lucky to have you. All my best wishes for your presidency!

Sincerely,

